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Newsletter 
No 6   16th May 2025 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Welcome back for Term 2. I hope that everyone 
had a great break and have enjoyed the first 
three weeks of the term. We have lots of exciting 
things planned for this term and are looking 
forward to sharing them with you all over the 
coming weeks. It is important that we have an 
up-to-date email address for every family to 
ensure that you receive any communication 
regarding any planned events via an EDSmart 
email or Seesaw. Please contact the front office 
to update your email address. 
 
PNTV Celebrates 200 Episodes 
Last week we were incredibly proud to celebrate 
our 200th Episode of PNTV. PNTV is one of the 
unique ways that our students showcase their 
work with a broad audience and the weekly 
episodes are always so much fun to create and 
share. Through PNTV our students develop 
confidence in their abilities to speak publicly and 
they also get an opportunity to learn valuable 
skills in digital media. If you are not a regular 
viewer, please take the time to check out an 
episode on our PNTV YouTube channel. A new 
episode will land tonight and every Friday during 
term time. 
 

Extended Subway Ordering Time 
Thanks to a request from our Governing Council, 
we have been able to extend the closing time for 
Subway orders on the QKR app to now close off 
at 9pm. Please remember that Subway orders 
are available on a Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday and orders need to placed by 9pm the 
night before from next week. 
 
Uniform Update 
With the cooler weather now approaching, 
please make sure that your child has a school 
jumper that is named. During terms 2 & 3, we 
often get an increase in the number of jumpers 
being put in lost property because they are not 
named. If you need to order a new jumper, they 
need to be ordered directly from our uniform 
supplier, UMS, as we do not keep stock on site. 
Rain jackets can be ordered through the front 
office. 
 
R-5 Swimming 
Just a reminder that R-5 Swimming will be 
happening in week 10 this term. More 
information will be sent out in the coming weeks. 
 
Russell Barwell Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2, 2025  28th April – 4th July  
 

May  19th   Governing Council 

26th  Sorry Day 
  26th – 30th  Reconciliation Week 
 
June  9th   King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
  10th  Pupil Free Day 
 
   

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

T15 and T16 loved it when Carissa McCarthy (Auntie Tissa) our 
Aboriginal Education Teacher, joined us in our classroom and taught 
us to sing Heads, Shoulders, Knees and Toes in Kaurna language.  
Auntie Tissa also shared a First Nations Dreaming story called 
Thukeri from Ngarrindjeri Country (one of the books from the First 
Nation’s Reading Challenge that can also be included in the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge).  
 
The messages that came out of this story are:  

1. Don’t be greedy - take only what you need 

2. Be honest, tell the truth 

3. To share 

Students used great Team Player Secret Powers when working with 
a partner to draw the bony bream from the Dreaming Story.  
You can learn more about Thukeri by typing it into your search 
engine. 

 

In Room 5 we have been learning about fractions in 
math. We have learnt about equivalent fractions and 
working out fraction quantities. We also built Lego models 
where we had to practise our theorising and justifying. In 
writer’s workshop we have been writing narratives, 
creating our own characters, and learning to write sizzling 
starts to engage our audience.  

 

In STEM we have started learning about space. 
We are participating in the Moon Mascot 
competition through NASA. Students are 
designing a new Plushie toy for the Artemis 2 
rocket, which if their design is chosen, will be 
made into a plushie toy that will travel in the 
rocket as it orbits the moon. 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We are agents of our own learning in Studio 10…. 

• Designing our own timetable in Learning Teams gives us a chance to manage 

our own learning and have independence. 

• We feel prepared for what we will have to do in high school.  

• We make decisions about how we learn, who we learn with, what we learn and 

where we learn. 

• Our Learning Teams give us a chance to meet new people that we’ve never 

worked with before. 

• Working with new people helps us become more familiar with our classmates. 

• When we work in our Learning Teams, we receive more support when we need 

help and don’t have to rely on our teacher. 

• We learn in a happy environment because we all feel like we have a sense of 

belonging. 

• Our class community includes many different cultures. 

• To help us remember the due dates and assignments, we take on the 

responsibility by using a diary. 

• We choose our own Specialist Teams to manage our learning environment. 

• We move into our next lesson without being told. 

• We look at our investigations from different perspectives and take action that 

• We lead the direction of our own learning. 

• Designing our own timetable in Learning Teams gives 

us a chance to manage our own learning and have 

independence. 

• We feel prepared for what we will have to do in high 

school.  

• We lead the direction of our own learning. 

•  



 

 
 

 

 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 
 


